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President’s Newsletter
As you may know, the spring meeting of the EBCOG and Section Council took place last weekend in London, as this was the venue of the 2011 ENTOG (European Network of Trainees in O & G) Exchange Programme and meeting. It was a slightly shorter Council meeting than usual, but I am delighted to say that it was very well attended by delegates from 24 of our member countries. It was a very productive meeting and one at which a number of important decisions were made. One of these was to shorten the President’s Newsletter! Therefore this Newsletter will have a different format and will hopefully this will enable you to get a speedier digest of what has been happening in EBCOG. 

EBCOG and the European Institutions
As you know, EBCOG has met with members of the European Parliament’s Committee on Public Health to discuss how best we can work together, particularly in the area of addressing inequalities in health care, achieving millennium development goals (MDGs), and the development of common European Standards. We have written a letter to the Danish Presidency of the EU which will begin in January 2012 to ask the Danish government to highlight these issues during in its Presidency. A further meeting with MEPs is planned on 15th September 2011.

Change to the Constitution

As you may remember, Council agreed to introduce the position of President-Elect and to change the Constitution accordingly. These changes to the Constitution were unanimously approved in London and the revised Constitution will be available on our web site.

Elections

In November, EBCOG will hold elections for the posts of President, President-Elect, Treasurer and three Executive posts. We will be asking national societies to submit for nominations for these positions before 25th August. We will also be asking nominees not just to accept their nominations in writing as usual, but to submit a brief CV and an action plan for what they would hope to achieve if elected.

Finances

The finances remain healthy and were subject to an internal audit arranged by the Treasurer which was successfully completed. Council approved the proposed 2011 budget at its meeting in London.

Trainee Fellowships

EBCOG has decided to award three trainee fellowships of €3,000 each. Full information on eligibility, how to apply and deadlines will be available very shortly on our web site www.ebcog.eu  Please encourage and support your trainees to apply for what we know will be a very valuable experience.
Professional Qualifications Directive (PQD)

This is a very important issue and I would ask all national societies to look carefully at this document, which we have circulated, and send their comments to me so that EBCOG can submit a response to the European Commission that really represents the views of European national societies. This directive really does have far-reaching implications for the future of training and professional standards, and I believe it is vitally important for us to influence this legislation whilst we still can.

Assessment and Accreditation of Training

As you probably are aware, EBCOG’s Standing Committee on Training recognition has, to date, conducted around 100 visits to departments in Europe. Departments approach EBCOG to request a visit and, hopefully, eventual accreditation. It is an enormous amount of work and we are keen that it will encourage as many countries as possible to introduce national visiting systems if a national visiting system does not exist. As a further catalyst to encourage visits and debate Council discussed organising professional meetings on various themes (CPD, aspects of training, visiting etc.) in non-Congress years.  Please note that a Training the Trainers course will be held in Turin on 20-22 October. Places are limited, so if you would like to register please do so via our web site.
Standards

EBCOG is very keen to develop a common set of European Standards and the initial draft of the EBCOG Standards document was circulated to Council prior to the meeting in London. Again, I would ask national societies to please take a look and let me have any suggestions, views and comments so that we can present the document to both Council and the European Parliament later in the year.

E-learning
EBCOG is currently compiling lists of e-learning resources so that we can build up a comprehensive resource on the EBCOG web site. If you have, or are aware of, any good e-learning resources, please let us know so that they can be added to our database.

European Congress

The financial situation with regard to the Antwerp PCO, Semico, sadly remains unresolved. The ambiguity of the contract contributed to this problem and so a new contract for the Tallinn Congress has been produced as a result. We will continue to seek a solution through our lawyer and will of course consult with Council.

The Scientific Programme for the Congress in Tallinn is nearly finalised and the link to the Congress web site is available on the EBCOG site. Please put the dates in your diary and publicise the Congress as much as possible! We took a decision to reduce the registration fee but charge for courses, so we hope this will enable people to tailor-make their own Congress programme so as to get the maximum interest and benefit from it. Tallinn is a very beautiful city and I warmly invite you to join us for the 22nd European Congress on 9th – 12th May 2012.
Well, that was a very fast and furious overview of EBCOG’s recent events and decisions. Of course it is only a brief snapshot and all of these issues, and many more, are covered in much greater detail in the minutes of the last Council meeting which are available on our web site.  The web site is a fantastic communication tool and I really hope you can not only use it as a resource but also contribute to it with news of what your national societies are doing and of any events you would like to publicise.

The next Council meeting will take place in Brussels on 25th & 26th November and so it only remains for me to wish you all a very happy, pleasant and successful summer. My sincere thanks go to the Officers, Executive and Council members for their commitment to EBCOG and to women’s health in Europe.
Professor Peter Hornnes, President of EBCOG

